	American Council of the Blind of Nebraska

Minutes of the meeting held in Hastings on June 21, 2008

The meeting was convened at 10:30 A.M. with 10 members present, Jim Jirak, Glennie Weiland, Shirley Allen, Howard Compton, Janis Compton, Sally Baird, Richard Smart, Charlotte Smart, Terry Brennfoerder, Mark Bulger.

Deb Blunt, the representative of the Quality Inn, gave a tour of the convention facilities.

Announcements:

The next commission meeting will be in Kearney on August 8, 2008 at the Ramada Inn at 9:00 A.M.

The ACB national convention will be in Louisville, Kentucky from July 5th through the 12th.

The Lincoln chapter picnic is provisionally scheduled for July 19.

The NAB convention will be held in August and the fee is $75.

NCBVI will hold a job fair and invitations will be sent to clients.

The Treasurerʼs report was given by Howard Compton and was approved.

Committee Reports:

Membership: The committee spent $186 on letters to new attendees of the last convention, issued PSAs about voting, and working on transportation issues. They also had an information stand at Walmart. The Chairman reported on new members in the Omaha chapter. The Lincoln chapter is reregistering users of Give-A-Lift for an accurate client list and reported a successful garage sale of $250.

Lunch was ordered at 12:10 P.M.

The meeting continued on with a report from the Convention Committee. Janis Compton reported on the financial outcome, netting $1,022.62. There were fifty eight registered attendees and fifty six at the banquet. The biggest convention to date. 

The first issues to be discussed re next yearʼs convention was whether or not to give discounts to first time attendees and what that discount should be; should that only pay for meals? Should the discount be 50%? After much discussion, it was moved, seconded and passed to offer a 50% discount on the registration fee for new members since this would be the easiest to handle. Another point for discussion was offering this discount to minors.

Lunch was held at 12:35.

At this point since Richard and Charlotte Smart had to leave due to a prior commitment, Howard Compton reported on our IRS situation (see Treasurerʼs file).Garnet Nalley has contacted Union Bank re a lost CD. A corporate resolution was made to contact Union Bank ourselves.

Then back to the issues re next yearʼs convention. It was moved, seconded and passed that children under twelve will be free, children twelve to nineteen will be charged $10.

Other topics that were discussed re next yearʼs convention will be deferred until next year when the convention will be closer, such as payments for outside speakers, and/or music, whether to waive registration for speakers. 

Kudos to the convention committee for an excellent job well done were loudly exclaimed and a letter of thank you was sent to Sharon Brennfoerder.

The Treasurer, Howard Compton, suggested we add $1,500.000 to the budget for attorney fees, It was moved, seconded and passed. It was also moved and seconded to add $500 to the budget for office supplies and it passed.

OLD BUSINESS: Considering the transportation issue, Steve has sent a letter to the Scottsbluff and is waiting for a response.

There has been no decision yet made re bonding the treasurer.

NEW BUSINESS: The issue of using PayPal online for receiving donations was discussed, especially concerning privacy issues and transaction fees, Howard will check this out. If we do decide to do this, we will establish a separate bank account for all the online transactions.

Special attention was paid to the World-Herald article on blind friendly currency.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted.

Shirley C. Allen, Secretary


